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   ■ Address: 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 
   ■ Phone:  02 6772 3420       ■ Fax: 02 6771 2262  
   ■ Email:  armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au  ■ Website:  www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

   The Blue and White 
    Armidale City Public 

School 
   the heart of Armidale 

  Quality teaching since 1861 

  
 4 December 2019 

School Play Performance 
Passing Time 

 

Tickets will be on sale from Thursday 5 December @ 8.45am  
at Faulkner Street School entrance .   
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
It is amazing how quickly the end of the year is coming 
around, with the next week being extremely busy. 
 
Some of you may be aware that statewide mass meetings 
have been called by the NSW Teachers Federation for this 
Thursday, 5 December.  Some of our teachers will be 
involved, with minimal supervision provided at school from 
8.40am – 11am.  Classes will not be operating as normal 
during this time.  Where possible, we ask that children are 
not sent to school until after 11am. 
 
Our Year 6 students will attend their farewell this 
Thursday night.  Our thanks go to the organising committee 
for all of their preparation.  This year, students will be 
presented with their graduation certificates in front of 
family and friends at Presentation Day. 
 
Parents are invited to attend the Arts and Sports assembly 
this Friday morning in the school hall.  The names of the 
successful school counsellors will be announced at this 
assembly.  School captains will be announced at our annual 
Presentation Day to be held on Thursday, 12 December at 
the Ex-Services Club.  Notes will go home to parents to 
seek permission for students to travel by bus on the day, 
and possibly for rehearsal. 
 
Tickets for the end of year performance go on sale 
tomorrow morning.  There are around 300 tickets on sale 
for each of the evening and matinee performances.  Get in 
quick to avoid disappointment.  Tickets will not be available 
at the door for the evening performance.  The evening 
performance will be held next Wednesday evening, 11 
December and the matinee performance next Friday, 13 
December.  The students have been busy rehearsing, with 
every child involved in Passing Time.  Like you, I am looking 
forward to seeing the performance. 
 
We still have two weeks of valuable learning time left 
before the holidays.  Parents are reminded that all 
absences need to be explained within seven days of the 
first day of absence.  Absences do not need to be explained 
for students not attending school this Thursday morning, 5 
December. 
 
Have a wonderful week. 
 

Ms Deborah Nay 
Principal 

25.11-6.12.19  1.30pm-3pm Water Safety    
    Monckton Aquatic Centre 
05.12.19   5.45pm Year 6 Farewell Dinner 
06.12.19   9.30am Sports and Arts Assembly 
11.12.19   5.45pm Evening Play Performance  
12.12.19   11am Presentation Day 
13.12.19   12noon Matinee Play Performance  
18.12.19   Last Day for Students 
28.01.20   First Day for Teachers 
29.01.20   First Day for Students 
03.02.20   First Day for Kindergarten 2020  
  

 

Please check this calendar weekly for updates.  

 

Important Dates to Remember 
Thursday 5 December    
Year 6 Farewell Dinner 
Friday 6 December     
9.30am Sports and Arts Assembly 
Wednesday 11 December    
5.45pm Evening Play Performance  
Thursday 12 December     
11am Presentation Day 
Friday 13 December    
12noon Matinee Play Performance  
Wednesday 18 December    
Last Day for Students and Staff 
Wednesday 29 January 
Students return to school 

P&C Important Dates 
Tuesday 10 December 2019  

Fete 2020 planning meeting – from 4pm at the P&C green 
shed. All interested in helping with the fete next year 

should come along. 
 Monday 3 February 2020  

Tea and tissues with P&C members for new Kindergarten 
parents 

Wednesday 5 February 2020  
P&C welcome picnic followed by first P&C meeting for the 

year, school library from 6.30pm 
Wednesday 4 March 2020  

P&C AGM, school library from 6.30pm 
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Bottle Top Count 
 

A BIG Thank You to all those who 
are collecting bottle tops. 

 
 
 

827 263

Toastie Meal Deal Thank You 

The P&C raised $508 from the Toastie Meal Deal last 

Wednesday.  Thank you to all of the families who 

supported this fundraiser and we hope the kids enjoyed 

their lunch even though there were a couple of mix-ups! 

Thank you to our amazing band of toastie making parents 

who spent 3 very busy hours making more than 250 

toasties - Cathy Williamson, Ros Kelly, Amanda Hess, 

Marieta Burgess, Katie Chambers, Andrew Simpson, Tomoko 

Maeda and Sue Gooley.  

Thanks also to everyone who lent us their toastie makers 

and those who had offered to help but couldn't make it in 

the end.  A big thanks also to Wendy, Carol, Cherie and 

Vicki in the office for collecting all of the orders. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alma, Jolie and Rachel competed at 
the Armidale Triathlon Club's Schools 
Challenge on Sunday morning. The girls 

did really well, they were the 2nd 
primary schools girls team over the 

line. 



 

     ACPS Blue & White Newsletter 4 6/12/2019 

 


